
Editorial:  Byer  deserves  to
be on DCSD board
Publisher’s note: The following endorsement is from Lake Tahoe
News  after  a  team  of  seven  community  members  gathered  to
discuss who should be on the Douglas County School District
board.

Parents of students in Douglas County schools at Lake Tahoe
have for years had a love-hate relationship with the board of
education and administrators in Minden.

The lake and valley in many ways are worlds apart – and
geography  is  only  one  component.  Course  offerings,  class
sizes, student demographics, the number of schools – they are
different to the point that in some ways it’s like two school
districts in one.

Keith Byer

While education should be the common denominator, that isn’t
always  the  case.  Whittell  High  School  parents  in  2014
challenged the board to the point a special committee was
convened to address their needs. While suggestions were made,
little action has been taken.

This is why it is so critical that the person who represents
the  lake  on  the  Douglas  County  School  District  board  of
education be someone who can speak for everyone here as well
as be a bridge to the valley.
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Lake Tahoe News believes Keith Byer is unequivocally the best
qualified candidate to do the job. He has had one child go
through the school system in Douglas and has another enrolled
at Whittell High School.

Byer  has  attended  board  meetings  besides  during  times  of
discontent. This shows he is engaged in the issues beyond when
there  is  a  crisis.  He  is  an  objective  thinker  who  as  a
certified public accountant will bring a financial mindset to
the table.

Even though each board member in theory represents the entire
district, many of the four from the valley only make it to the
lake once a quarter when the board meeting is here. That is
why it is so critical to have the lake board member be strong.

Plus, Byer has experience as a board member. He spent eight
years on the Anglo-American School of Moscow board. He was
also  on  their  finance  committee.  (He  has  lived  in  four
countries.)

Byer would bring a worldly perspective to the board that it
hasn’t had. This is perfect for a small district, representing
even  smaller  schools  to  have  someone  with  such  a  unique
background who can provide leadership for his colleagues and
inspiration for staff and students.

The seat is vacant because of term limits. Not only is the
lake losing Cindy Trigg, but Teri Jamin as well. While Jamin
lives in the Carson Valley, for years she worked for the city
of South Lake Tahoe. She understood the nuances of the lake in
a way others did not. This, too, adds to the importance of
voting for Byer because he will in many ways be the lone voice
for the lake on the board.

Byer’s opponent, Mike Kiger, chose not to answer Lake Tahoe
News’ questions. He said he was too busy building houses. We
believe someone who can’t take the time to tell potential
constituents where he stands on issues will not be engaged



enough to listen to their needs as a board member.

Byer is beyond qualified and the best choice for the Douglas
County School District board of education.


